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A. J.Williams Consultant Psychiatrist,

K. Dudleston  Consultant Psychiatrist, South Hams
Community Mental HealthTeam, 8 Fore Street,
Ivybridge, Devon PL219AB

MRCPsych examination —
too expensive?

Few topics will engage senior house
officers (SHOs) in such animated discus-
sions as the MRCPsych exams. | read
with interest the comments made by

Dr Finlayson regarding the high pass mark
for the MRCPsych part | exam (Psychiatric
Bulletin, January 2006, 30, 35). Although |
found the exam stressful, the standard

was comparable to that of the last 10
years (part of the exam preparation
involves working through past papers).

The ‘horror’ is the cost of the exams
given that under the new European
Working Time Directive most SHOs have
seen their salaries shrink over the last 2
years. The added cost of exam-orientated
courses run by private companies and
books has made this truly expensive. Long
gone are the days when Band 3 SHOs
could afford all these.

I understand that to maintain high
standards and quality the College needs
to spend accordingly. The problem is that
the MRCPsych courses run by universities

the college

are not sufficiently focused. This inevitably
means having to pay for a course that
runs the total cost way beyond £1000
per exam. With this kind of pressure a lot
of SHOs can't afford to fail.

| am already dreading my part Il
exam — not because of the standard of
the exam but | don't know how | will be
able to pay the £593 cost on a 1B salary.
With the modernising process underway,
is the MRCPsych going to be a ‘luxury’
that future SHOs will not be able to
afford?

Jon van Niekerk Senior House Officer, Royal
Bolton Hospital, Bolton BL4 OJR,
e-mail: jjvanniekerk@doctors.net.uk

Revised College procedures
for ACCEA nominations for
England and Wales

The main change proposed is to bring the
College procedures for the English and
Welsh nominations forward so that the
nomination process begins in June rather
than in November/December as at
present.

The Chairman of the Advisory
Committee on Clinical Excellence Awards
(ACCEA) has asked the President to
ensure that in future the Divisions play a
far greater central role in the nomination
for awards. It is therefore suggested that
the Faculties and Sections begin the
College process by preparing their ranked
lists in June. They will send these to the
Divisions who will refer to them in their
nomination process. This should greatly
improve communication between Facul-
ties, Sections and Divisions. The individual
Faculty, Section and Division lists will be
considered at the College meeting in
November/December.

The London Division have devised a
system which scores nominees against
criteria which are largely based on the
ACCEA domains. This seems to have been
highly successful and it is recommended
that the system be adopted by all the
English Divisions. Training is available to
facilitate this process.

At present only award holders may be
representatives on the College’s central
committee. These representatives are
identified by their respective Executive
Committees. In future it is recommended
that representation at the College
Committee will not be limited to award
holders, although representatives will
continue to be selected by their Executive
Committees. Guidance notes will be
prepared for Committee members.
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It will be made clear in the notice to the
membership that members are encour-
aged to submit nominations to Faculties,
Sections and Divisions. Nominations will
only come via Officers if for some reason
they cannot be submitted to a Faculty,
Section or Division. Members will also be
reminded that it is their responsibility, and
not the College’s, to submit their CV
questionnaires (CVQs) to ACCEA.
Members will also be reminded that trust
support is not a prerequisite for College
support.

Psychiatrists who are on the Regional
Awards Committee should be identified
so that they can work more closely with
Divisions. The President should contact
ACCEA if there are regions without
psychiatric representation.

The revised timetable is given below.

January

Prepare notice for Psychiatric Bulletin
informing membership of College’s system
for nominating for awards. This will appear
in the April edition. Reminder notices to
appear on the College website
throughout the year.

February

Current College Committee members sent
final list of College nominations and
informed of date of next College meeting.

April

Details of process appear in Psychiatric
Bulletin/on the website. Members asked
to submit CVQs to Faculties, Sections and
Divisions (on the form used the previous
year, assuming that the new form is not
available at this stage).
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June/July

Faculties and Sections hold meeting of
Executive Committee to consider and rank
nominations. If CVQs are weak, members
are contacted and advised to amend
them.

As results for awards for the current
year will not be known at this stage,
Faculty and Section members who have
been included on the final College list
submitted earlier in January will be
included on the new list. Faculties and
Sections send ranked list to Divisions.

August to October

Divisions hold meetings of Executive
Committee to consider their nominations.
The ranked lists from the Faculties and
Sections are taken into account. As for
Faculties and Sections, members who
have been included on the College list
submitted to ACCEA the previous January
are also included on this list. Lists are
forwarded to the College Secretariat.

The Honorary Officers convene a similar
meeting but only discuss those nomina-
tions which have not been submitted to
the Faculties, Sections or Divisions.

November

Divisions, Faculties, Sections and
Honorary Officers update their list of
nominations and circulate them to each
other. After results of previous round are
announced by ACCEA, the successful
nominees are removed and other
nominees move up the list.

Divisions, Faculties and Sections
contact individual nominees asking them
to complete their CVQ on the new form
(assuming that it continues to change
each year) and to submit this to ACCEA.
The ranked lists of the Divisions, Faculty
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and Sections, together with all CVQs and
citations (drafted specifically for the
College focusing on national rather than
local contribution), are forwarded to the
College Secretariat.

It has been suggested that, at this
stage, the College Secretariat could
prepare the list of nominations received
with details of individual ranking.
Committee members would be sent a
draft voting paper in advance of the
College’s meeting to complete and return
to the Secretariat. The results and the
draft College ranked list would then be
tabled at the College’s meeting. The
discussion would largely focus on border-
line nominations. It is likely that the
meetings to discuss the silver, gold and
bronze nominations would then take
half a day rather than a full day as at
present.

November/December

The College’s Committee meeting takes
place. CVQs, the list of nominations with
individual ranking and a draft voting paper
are circulated in advance to the College
Committee. The number of awards
allocated to the College are announced.

Committee members speak to their
higher-ranked nominees. For bronze
awards the number will vary with the size
of the constituency. The 2006 allocation is
shown inTable 1, but in the future this
might be based on Regional Awards
Committees. Voting papers are tabled and
Committee members vote using the
following categories:

o Definitely
e Not this year
e Not supported.

Committee members limit the number
of definite nominations to the number
allocated to the College.

January

The College Secretariat will submit the
final results, together with the College
specific citations, to ACCEA.

Summary of
recommendations
The recommendations are shown below.

e Change timetable
e Faculty/Section lists to be sent to

Divisions

e Divisions to adopt London scoring
system

e Representatives need not be award
holders

e Initial voting before College meeting
e |dentify psychiatrist representatives on
regional ACCEA committees.
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Scottish Advisory Committee
on Distinction Awards
(SACDA) - Scottish Division
nomination procedures

'SACDA acts on behalf of Scottish
Ministers in processing nominations for
Distinction Awards, in deciding which
individual medical and dental consul-
tants in the NHS in Scotland are to
receive distinction awards and in
reviewing existing distinction awards
and deciding whether the awards be
retained or withdrawn/downgraded.
(from SACDA Standing Orders Opera-
tive from October 2001, revised
September 2003)

Each year the Chairman of the Scottish
Division brings together the Scottish
Division Distinction Awards Committee
made up of senior award holders in each
of the different specialties and from each
part of Scotland wherever possible. The
Committee is chaired by the most senior
award holder in psychiatry in Scotland. The
Secretariat is provided by Scottish Division
staff.

At the meeting the nominal roll of all
eligible consultants is circulated. The
Chairman reads out each name and
members are asked to interrupt if
someone is mentioned who they think
should be discussed. In this way a long list
of names is written down. The Committee
member who has proposed the person
will speak briefly on their behalf. Each
person is discussed by the Committee and
then the list is whittled down until the
Committee comes to an agreement about
who should be included for the exact
number of nominations the Division has
been allocated. Agreement is also
reached about who will write citations for
those nominated.

Scottish Division staff then write to the
person who has been nominated and ask
them to submit their CV on the standard
form issued by SACDA, also available from
the website. Each person being nomi-
nated needs to have a citation writer
(who must also be an award holder) who
will support their nomination. They need
to supply the citation writer with a copy
of their CV. The citation writer is also
contacted and asked to submit their cita-
tion on the SACDA form. A deadline is
given for all paperwork to be completed.

Once all the CV forms and citation
forms are returned, the Chairman of the
Division writes a covering letter to SACDA
enclosing the forms with a copy to the
President of the College.

Members can also self-nominate by
downloading the CV form from the
SACDA website and submitting it along
with a citation by the closing date.

Further information about SACDA
can be found at http://www.show.
scot.nhs.uk/sacda/home.htm
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Northern Ireland Clinical
Excellence Awards
Committee (NICEAC)

The document and forms relating to the
new Northern Ireland scheme are avail-
able on the Clinical Excellence Awards
website at http://www.dhsspsni.gov.uk/
index/hss/clinical _excellence_awards_
scheme.htm
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Structure of the new
scheme

The new scheme will be a single, more
graduated scheme. It will include a local
and a regional/national element. The
lower value awards, 1-9 (formerly discre-
tionary points), will be made by local
(employer) committees. These awards will
primarily reward outstanding contribu-
tions to local service delivery objectives
and priorities. Higher value awards, 10-12
(formerly Distinction Awards), will be
recommended by the new Northern
Ireland Clinical Excellence Awards
Committee (NICEAC). For higher awards,
contributions at a regional, national and
international level will be important.
However, it will still be possible for
consultants who deliver a wholly local
contribution to progress to the higher
awards.

Self-nomination is the only method of
nomination for an award. Consultants
who wish to self-nominate for a higher
award, must, in the first instance,
complete the form ‘Notification of inten-
tion to apply for an award”. On receipt of
this form, the NICEAC Secretariat will
send an account number by e-mail which
will enable access to the CV form on a
secure site; the CV form should be
completed on line and submitted electro-
nically. The main guide should be read
before completing the CV form, in
particular sections 4 and 5.

In order to satisfy the eligibility criteria
for higher awards, consultants must have
achieved a minimum of three local awards.

Citation process summary

For local awards (previously discretionary
points) citations will be sought from:
Steps 1-7 Employer
Steps 8 and 9 Employer and senior award
holder

Normally either the clinical director or
the consultant’s appraiser should
complete employer citations for local
awards. (In the case of joint appointees,
citations will also be sought from Queen’s
University.)

For higher awards citations will be
sought from:
Step 10 (equivalent to B) Employer and
senior award holder
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